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Upcoming Events  

7/14/2018 Astro Wings 2018 Fun Fly , 

Grafton, WI  

July 15, 2018 Flying Electrons Scale 

Festival, Men. Falls WI  

7/28/2018 Lakeland RC Annual Fun 

Fly!  

 For more events, visit Lakeland -

RC.com 

 

Lots of activity at the Lakeland 

field:   Members are currently experi-

encing lots of excellent flying (please 

see pictures from 7/7). The field is in 

excellent condition, and the weather 

has been cooperating nicely. While 

the corn is already a good 7+ feet 

tall, and it looks intimidating for 

sure, pilots have managed to mostly 

stay out of it.   

When flying mornings at our field, 

keep your plane low on the East end 

and avoid flying through the sun. 

One member failed to observe that 

precaution very recently, becoming 

blinded by the sun. While able to 

keep the plane aloft for awhile, no 

one was able to reestablish eye con-

tact with it again. The wind was 

blowing pretty good, and the plane 

most likely went down in 'another 

county' .  

If interested in float flying , please 
register with Holger Petersen 
(holgerpetersen2e@gmail.com)  to re-
ceive additional specifics. John 
Slatinsky has offered to host float 
flying events at his home on Silver 
Lake. Each date will have an alter-
native rain/high wind date. The cur-
rently scheduled float fly dates fol-
low. But, due to some parking limi-
tations, we still would appreciate 
folks registering their participation 
with Holger via email 
(holgerpetersen2e@gmail.com ). Right 

now we have three days scheduled, 
with the next day considered a rain 
or too windy day reschedule. We an-
ticipate flying until roughly 10 AM 
on each day.  

1.  Saturday, July 21, 8 AM start  

2.  Thursday, August 16, 8 AM start  

3.  Saturday, September 15, 8 AM 

 start  

We plan to limit the number of peo-

ple flying to between 5 -7 per event 

date.   

The advantages for float flying at 

John's place are:  

A very long dock  

We can launch from shore or from 

the dock (steps leasing to the water 

at each). The water near shore is 

shallow and sandy (one can walk out 

quite a ways, with no sudden drop 

off).  

The shore faces West and there are 

no obstructions (wide open 180 de-

grees to the shore)  

John has a rescue boat   

There is sufficient parking and mod-

el set -up space on his property   

FPV operations and the FAA Reau-

thorization Act of 2018 : The July 

issue of Model Aviation, page 14, 

provides an update regarding the 

FPV issue, as pending with the FAA. 

Presidentõs Notes and Updates 
Holger Petersen  

http://www.lakeland-rc.com/events/Astrowings-Fun-Fly-July14-2018.pdf
mailto:holgerpetersen2e@gmail.com)
mailto:holgerpetersen2e@gmail.com


June Meeting Minutes  

June 13 ,2018 ;  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm with 16 
members and guests in attendance  
 
Old Business  
 
Fun Fly.  Todd Weiler:  The Scouts are on board 
for parking, the coordinator this year is 
Michelle.  The Scouts will have someone there 
around 6:30.  It is uncertain if we will have the 
simulator tent again this year.   
Dan:  Rikk Wolfs will not be doing the raffle this 
year,.  Dan suggests we buy a radio system from 
a local hobby shop. A couple of $50 certificates 
from local hobby shops, and a couple $100 cer-
tificates from tower and horizon.  No one has 
volunteered to pursue donations, but Dan is 
open to volunteers who would solicit donations.   
A motion was made by Jim Zahorik that we fol-
low Danõs suggestion.  This was seconded, then 
passed unanimously.  
 
More details may be hashed out at the July 
meeting.  
 
Todd Weiler. June 21st is scout fly night, scouts 
will arrive around 6pm, there is no rain date 
currently,.  Dan is looking for members with a 
trainer to come out and help train scouts to fly.  
If you are available to help buddy box with the 
scouts, please contact Dan or Todd.  We are ex-
pecting around 20 scouts.  
 

Dan does not yet have a price on stone for the 
driveway, but is waiting for a call back.  Last 
time, we were charged by the ton with no deliv-
ery fee.  The cost was $40.98 per ton.  The last 
delivery was 13 tons for around $561.   
 
A motion was made and passed that Dan pro-
ceed forward with his best judgement, rather 
than waiting to get back to the club with the 
price.  This was passed unanimously.   
 
Show and Tell  
 
Dan Kleckner Extra 300 SHP 13x6 prop 3lbs 13 
oz with battery.  4cell 4000 MaH battery  
Dan has had a rough year with crashes, and re-
cently upgraded.  After he crashed in the corn 2 
years ago, he ordered this plane as an ARF, and 
itõs been sitting in his house since then.  It is no 
longer in production at 3d Hobby Shop (review 
here , who has since joined up with a couple of 
other plane manufacturers (Extreme Flight and 
one other).  This plane only weighs 3lbs 13 oz 
with a 4 cell battery in it, it has an impressive 
power to weight ratio.  Dan says òitõs a rocketó.  
 
Dick Cultice bought an E-Flite MPD Commander  
about a month ago from someone who had used 
the wrong battery and blown out the battery and 
the receiver.  Dan contacted horizon and they 
sent him a new ESC, which didnõt solve the is-
sues but they then sent him a receiver, which 
turned out to have been programmed for a Tim-
ber.  Once he registered the receiver, he was 

There are further hearings planned regarding 

this bill before it becomes law. The AMA has 

played a significant role in obtaining insertions 

into the pending bill, permitting a regulated lev-

el of FPV activity conducted by AMA member 

clubs. As currently written, the AMA (and our 

sport) won on some areas, but lost in others. 

The final bill most likely will be decided some-

time this fall.  

Lakeland's Fun Fly will take place on Saturday, 

July 28:  The club is still looking for volunteers 

to help out at this year's fun fly. Please contact 

Rick May (252 -751 -2870) if you can assist. Spe-

cific unfilled task assignments are being an-

nounced.   

 

Meeting with Dodge County Parks Adm. set 
for Wednesday, July 25:  
The club is meeting with Bill Ehlenbeck, Direc-
tor of Parks, is now scheduled for Wednesday, 
July 25. The purpose of that meeting is to ex-
plore whether their Harnischfeger Park is a suit-
able replacement field for the club in the future. 
Since Bill is responsible for a number of parks, 
there may exist alternative location options as 
well.  

https://www.rcgroups.com/forums/showthread.php?646127-3DHobbyShop-s-47-Extra-300-SHP-ARF-Review
https://www.rcgroups.com/forums/showthread.php?2966196-HorizonHobby-E-flite-Commander-Review


able to update it for this model.  On its first 
flight, it took off, and Dan K was able to retrieve 
it, but the elevator trim was very far off, and had 
to be moved to the end of travel to get the plane 
to fly level.  It has only been flown with SAFE 
turned on.  It was easy to assemble and has in-
tegrated servo connectors in the wings, so you 
donõt have to connect the individual servo plugs.  
The plane flies on a 3S 2200, which has to be all 
the way forward in the plane to achieve the cor-
rect CG.  It takes a bit to get off the ground, but 
flies fairly fast.  Unfortunately, the elliptical wing 
means the whole wing stalls at the same time, so 
you have to be careful at lower speeds.  The 
plane is easy to assemble at the field as only two 
screws hold the wing on.  With flaps down, the 
plane will land gracefully, but takes up a bit of 
runway while in ground effect.   
Dan added that the elevator servo is mounted in 
the cabin area, and has a very long rod, and be-
cause foam planes tend to expand and shrink, a 
day flying out in the sun may require several ele-
vator trim adjustments.   
 
Jim Zahorik brought a glow -powered Extra, he is 
looking to sell, as he has divested himself of all 
of his glow related equipment.  This plane has 4 
flights on it, and is about 4 years old.  This is 
not a 3D extra, as the control surfaces are rela-
tively small.  The model has a .90   Jim is asking 
$300 OBO.   
 
Secretary/Treasurer report  
After paying off spring expenses, (corporate reg-
istration, gas, club renewal), the club balance is 
$1,933.56  
 
New Business  
 
About a week and half ago, Dave Mohr forward-
ed an email he had received regarding a poten-
tial field site at Harnischfeger park in South 
East Dodge county.  The parks director is bill 
Ehlenbeck, who had been initially contacted by 
Laurie Vertz .  Holger spoke with him and the 
park is approximately 132 acres.  After discus-
sion with Jim Z., it was felt we would need 
3acres for the field proper, with 40 acres for 
overflight, preferably with a east west runway, 
facing north when flying, and minimal trees in 
the approach on either end.  A follow up call will 
happen in about 2 weeks.  Holger spoke with 
Tone Stillman at the AMA who is the flying site 
coordinator.  Tony sent some resources includ-
ing news articles about parks and flying clubs 

working together, and a presentation video and 
power point.  Holger printed out some proposed 
flying site.  Criteria for the club members to re-
view.   An aerial view of the park was included in 
the latest club newsletter.   
Jim and his wife and Mike Flanagan visited the 
park today and met with one of Mikesõ class-
mates who happened to be the park superinten-
dent.  The park is next to the Rock River, and 
there are about 60 acres of the park area that 
are mown regularly.  Much of the active part of 
this park is under water at the moment as we 
had a very wet spring, and the park is next to 
the Rock River.  The area being considered for 
flying is 800ft from the river.  Between the river 
and that area there is a substantial area of trees 
and swamp.  Because of this barrier, the flying 
area is currently inaccessible due to the water 
and soft ground.  The area cannot be filled be-
cause of its proximity. To the river.  There is a 
shelter just s of the flying area, and in the flying 
area there is a backstop of a baseball diamond 
which has not been used for years, and could 
act as a barrier between the flight line and the 
runway.  Jim suggests we continue to investi-
gate this potential field.  This might not be a 
good field for larger planes, but could serve as 
an interim field, should we suddenly lose access 
to the current field.  Jim got the impression that 
the parks administration are receptive to the 
idea of a flying field in this park. There have 
been a few helicopters and planes flying at this 
field in the past, though informally.   
Holger mentioned that Tony Stillman sent him a 
list of clubs that fly out of muni/county parks, 
and there are 109 in the country, with 5 in Wis-
consin alone.   
 
Per Jim Zahorik,. Mike f has looked around 
waukesha county for possible sites, specifically 
selecting sites that meet our criteria and are flat.  
Mike will send Rob some of the sites, and will try 
to project them at the next meeting.   
 
Holger thanked Laurie and Rick for finding this 
opportunity,.   
The club also thanked Jim & Mary Zahorik for 
volunteering to fertilize the field, which has now 
been completed.   
Holger mentioned we were contacted by Girl 
Scout group 2174.  The troop built model rock-
ets this year, but missed out on launching them 
at their spring camp, as they were rained out.   
Holger mentioned this when he spoke with Tony 
Stillman and Jim Zahorik. There will be 22 par-



ticipants.  The consensus was that, as long as 
there are no aircraft in the vicinity, there should 
be no safety issue.  There was some concern 
about where they might drift and come down, as 
we would prefer not to have too much activity 
out in the corn field.  Tony Stillman also sug-
gested the participants sign up for an AMA member-

ship, as its free up to age 18, and provides 2 million 
dollars in liability insurance.   
 
Raffle.  
There were three winners at $10 each, from $40 col-
lected.  
 
 
The Meeting was adjourned around 8:45PM 

Dan’s Extra 300 SHP 
Dick Cultice brought his MPD Commander 

Jim Zahorik brought a .90 glow-powered Extra which he was 

also offering for sale 
Thanks again to Holger Petersen for this month’s field photos! 



New Plane! 

Looks like a nice scratch-built foam board cargo model 
Definitely foam board, but hopefully, not too difficult to fix.   

 

Matt T’s Impressive Trailer A meeting of the club’s informal pilot skill review committee 



 


